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The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 352C-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 
Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2342 by Representative Vaughn 

 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2342 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 
 HB 2342 would amend the Kansas Pharmacy Act by authorizing pharmacists to 

prescribe and dispense self-administered oral hormonal contraceptives.  The Board of Pharmacy 

would be required to adopt rules and regulations to implement and administer the provisions of 

the bill. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2021 

SGF 

FY 2021 

All Funds 

FY 2022 

SGF 

FY 2022 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $99,822 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- 1.00 

 
 The Board of Pharmacy indicates that enactment of HB 2342 would increase 

expenditures by $99,822 from the Board of Pharmacy Fee Fund for FY 2022.  These costs 

would include $5,000 for administrative expenditures, including drafting regulations, holding 

board meetings, updating forms, and publishing information.  The Board states other 

expenditures would include $94,822 for an additional temporary 1.00 FTE Attorney position 
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who has subject matter expertise on prescribing hormonal contraceptives and drafting 

regulations.  The costs for the position include $87,282 for salary and fringe benefits and $7,540 

for other operating expenses.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2342 is not reflected in The 

FY 2022 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy  


